CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  Mrs Carol Byng

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

1 Streamside, Culmington, Ludlow, SY8 2DF - (01584) 861 387

culmingtonpc@googlemail.com
www.culmington.org
Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 7th July 2015, at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES
The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllr Byng, Cllr Steele, Cllr Turley, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Hardy, Cllr Cawley, Cllr Norton, Cllr Edwards, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk),  Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer) 

1.0
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Pike

2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

Cllr Alderson (Agenda Item 9.0 – Neighbouring property)

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) 
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 2nd June 2015, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  (unanimous)

Proposed:  Cllr Turley

Seconded:  Cllr Steele

5.1      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 2nd June 2015 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1:
(Agenda Item 17.0)  Damage to the bridge at Seifton Batch had been reported to Chris Jackson (Highways).  It has been noted as a high priority and is in next years routine programme of works.  Concern about the speed of traffic, (particularly approaching the Clay Lane junction) diverted from the A49 during a weekend closure had also been logged.

5.2
(Agenda Item 14.0)  The Chairman reported that a presentation had been made to a surprised and delighted retiring Ripples editor, Val Hardwick at the Culmington Lunch Club in June. 

5.3
(Agenda Item 11.0)  A Parish Plan meeting is planned for August to discuss the information being sent out to residents.

6.0     
Reports from Members

6.1 Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council:  Cllr Motley reported on a planned trip to London to attend the National Rural Housing Conference for the Rural Services Network.  Focus will be on rural housing issues.  A local Government People and Places Board meeting and a Local Government Association Conference with Jeremy Hunt MP where the focus was on older care.  On a more local level Shropshire Council’s Task and Finish Group looked set to recommend the planning committee structure should remain at the current three.  A rash of new applications for Solar farms had been received and were being considered.  Cllr Motley had called a meeting of Parish Council Chairs to discuss matters of mutual interest. Concern that The Chancellors Budget and Autumn statement would reduce services even further.

6.2 Other Reports:  None

7.0      Correspondence

7.1  
Philip Dunne MP – Reply to email from Chairman - Ludlow Hospital

7.2  
Shropshire Council – SAMDev Plan Schedule of Main Modifications – 

Notice of Consultation

7.3  
Shropshire Council – Place Plan Review 2015/6 – Feedback and Challenge

7.4  
Card of thanks – Val Harwick – Retired editor of ‘Ripples’

7.5  
Ripples- Letter of thanks for donation

7.6  
Shrewsbury and Telford Hospitals NHS Trust – Vacancy on the Board for

Non-Executive Director

7.7  
Shropshire Council – Amendment to information – Rectory Wood Future 

Management

7.8  
Connecting Shropshire Update.  Cllr Steele reported Pole being sited at 

Westhope.

7.9  
National Rural Crime Network – National Crime Survey- completed by

Chair,Vice Chair and Clerk.

7.10 Shropshire Council – Summer Programme – Cycling Projects

7.11 Health & Wellbeing E-News

7.12 Homestart – Recruiting Volunteers 

7.13 Shropshire Rural Hub Newsletter – June 2015

7.14 Police & Crime Commissioners Newsletter 

7.15 Shrewsbury Dial-A-Ride – the Buzzard – Letter of thanks for donation 

7.16 Additional correspondence

8.0 Cheques requested:  

8.1 J Disley, Clerk (Salary:  April, May, June 2015) £425.00

8.2 Mr R Selley (Highway Maintenance April, May, June 2015) £175

8.3 Replacement Cheque for The Buzzard Donation £20.00

Resolved to pay items 8.1 (unanimous)

Proposed:   Cllr Edwards

Seconded:   Cllr Norton

9.0 Planning Applications 

9.1 15/022228/LBC– Wisteria Cottage, Burley, Craven Arms.  Shropshire. SY7 9LW.  Works to facilitate replacement roof cover; installation of 2 no conservation roof lights on north roof slope; rebuild leaning brick chimney; reconstruct timber framed wall of attached barn and shed; replace decayed doors and windows; replace solid ground floor; remove remaining first floor and construct gallery; form internal doorways; insert partitions to create kitchen and bathroom; remove partition between barn and shed to create bedroom and erect extension to link bedroom with bathroom.  
A letter of objection had been received from Lady Priscilla Spicer and was read out by the Chair.  The concerns raised were discussed.  Clerk to check that Lady Spicer had also copied in Shropshire Council to ensure her views were considered in the decision process.  

Cllr’s resolved to support the application. (unanimous) (Cllr Alderson did not vote)
Proposed:  Cllr Edwards


      Seconded:  Cllr Norton
9.2 15/01598/FUL – New House Farm, Clay Lane Seifton. SY7 9BY. Erection of roof over static sheep facility -  Notice of Permission Granted. (For information only)   

10.0 Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance £5,972.02 as at 29/5/2015.  Cash Book Balance

£5,772.02.  Cash Book checked and signed.

11.0
Future development of HPB The Holiday Property Bond – Following the


discussion and concern expressed in the 2nd June 2015 meeting members asked 


the Clerk to invite a representative from HPB to a future meeting.

12.0  
Setting up a Good Neighbour Scheme – Members considered this a good initiative.  
Consideration as to how it could work in Culmington to be given. 
13.0
Flood Action Group update- The Clerk updated the meeting on two recent walks to clear/check drains and gather information in readiness for the Catchment project which Culmington is to be part of (being run by Peter Lambert and the Shropshire Wildlife Trust).  A meeting with Dennis Wilson (Shropshire Council) to meet Ruth Webb from the National Flood Forum and confirmation that plans to lay new pipe from the main road to the bridge by the Norton’s Farm is planned for late September/early Oct. Highways had also recently received permission to lower the stream bed in Seifton to ensure the pipe there works effectively.  The Chair confirmed that Cllr Turley’s concerns regarding his animals had been passed on to Dennis Wilson and Chris Jackson.    

12.0
Any Other Items of Interest (for dissemination of information only) 

The Chair touched upon the concern of members about the speed of traffic through the Village and a recent conversation with PC Thomas at a coffee morning who had explained to her the criteria by which it is judged.  Frustration expressed that traffic concerns are not being addressed.

Cllr’s noted that an overgrown verge opposite the turning into the village and a hedge on the left hand side approaching Clay Lane were causing visibility issues at those junctions and were dangerous.  Chris Jackson to be informed.

14.0
Date of next Meeting 1st September 2015 at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.10 pm.
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